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RECORDER’S NOTES  
By Pamela Bacon  

Logan County Clerk and Recorder  

MOTOR VEHICLE INFORMATION:  
License Plate FAQ’s  

First-Time Vehicle Registration:  
Customers who recently purchased a vehicle through a Colorado dealership and have received the “title  
complete notice” postcard in mail, can complete their first-time vehicle registration online through myDMV in 
the Vehicle Services tab.  If you purchase your vehicle in a private sale from a third party, you will need to visit  
Logan County Motor Vehicle Office to change the title and plate the vehicle.  

Replace License Plates:  
Customers who would like to replace their current license plate, to include a personalized plate, can do so 
through the “Replace License Plate” option through myDMV in the Vehicle Services tab. 

NOTE: Please note: Not all plates are available online and some may have to be ordered through the owner’s  
Motor Vehicle Office: especially those that require physical documentation to obtain that plate. 

Dealer registered plates:  
If you registered your vehicle through a dealership, your plates will be mailed to you via USPS; it can take  
anywhere from 2-6 weeks for them to be delivered. You can request a secondary temporary permit from the  
dealership or (obtain one at the county motor vehicle office) if necessary.  

How long does it take for my plates to arrive in the mail? 
Once ordered online, or through the county, license plates are generally printed and mailed 3 business days after  
payment is received. Once mailed through USPS, it can take anywhere from 2-6 weeks for them to be  
delivered. 

What if my temporary permit expires before my plate arrives in the mail?  
If your temporary tag will expire prior your plates arriving in the mail, you can visit Logan County Motor  
Vehicle Office and obtain another temporary permit.  

Are license plates tracked when mailed?  
Unfortunately, USPS does not provide tracking information on license plates. 

PLAN AHEAD: Logan County Offices will be closed Friday, July 4, 2025, to celebrate Independence 
Day!  

The Election and Recording Department can be reached at 522-1544 for voter and election questions or  
recording information. The Motor Vehicle Department can be reached at 522-1158 for license plates/renewal  
or titling a vehicle. You can also reach our office by email at  baconp@logancountyco.gov  . Like us on  
Facebook at Logan County Elections/MotorVehicle/Recording!  
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